
REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you 
inform the school if your child is going to be 
absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the 
below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s 
absence. Any unexplained absences will be 
coded as unjustified and truant. 

Tuesday, 14 November 2023

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
It’s hard to believe that we are half-way through 
our final term of the year and there is plenty to look 
forward to in the weeks ahead. 
Please keep an eye on the school calendar so 
nothing takes you by surprise. In particular, please 
note that we have a Teacher Only Day on Friday 
this week. 
A special welcome to Evelyn and Hudson who are 
the newest members of Kōwhai. We hope you all 
settle very happily into school life. 

Celebration of People and Culture Festival
We’re very excited about our celebration planned 
for this coming Thursday. A huge thank you to 
Ms Abella from Room 17 and all the students and 
parents who are contributing their time and talents 
to this day. 

Thanks to their generous support, all students will 
experience three sessions of Philippine and Indian 
history, culture, arts, games and cuisine. We will be 
starting (9.30am) and ending the day (2.10pm) in 
the Church, with opening and closing ceremonies 
where you are most welcome to join us and share 
in the fun.

All students are invited to wear cultural clothing 
and adornments on that day. This will be a great 
sight to see. I have a 5th generation Kiwi grandson 
from European descent starting school next year. 
If his school was to have a day like this and he 
asked me what he could wear I have been thinking 
about what I would say to him and have put some 
thoughts down (see below).

Class Organisation for 2024

Our teachers will soon start looking at the 
placement of students for next year as they bring 
knowledge of who works well together, who might 
benefit from being in a separate grouping etc. 

Much time and effort is dedicated to getting a 
good mix for everyone as we look for:

•	 A mix of students’ learning abilities, behaviours 
and dispositions

•	 A good gender balance

•	 The age range of students

•	 Specific needs of students

•	 Friendship groupings

Occasionally parents may email me with a specific 
need they would like us to take into consideration 
when making these placements. We will always 
take this into account but cannot guarantee it 
will be reflected in the final decision as this must 
consider the balance and needs of all students. 

For example, it is not possible to accommodate 
specific requests for individual teachers you or your 
child might like to have. We are very appreciative 
of your understanding with this. Stationery lists 
(which show classroom placements) will go home 
on Tuesday 12 December.

School uniform

Many thanks to everyone for keeping our uniform 
looking smart. If you are ever unsure about 
whether an item of clothing or footwear fits our 
uniform guidelines, please just email Teresa and 
she will be more than happy to help.  

If you are running out of any items please call into 
the office as we have a great selection of good 
quality donated uniform. Helpful items for us to 
have at this time of year are footwear, white socks 
and school sun hats so any donations of these will 
be gratefully received.

Kay Tester
Principal
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All Souls Day Mass

Thank you to all who joined us in celebrating the All Souls Day Mass. It was lovely to see some families who came along 
on the day. The students displayed great respect through their singing and active participation throughout the celebration. 

We extend our gratitude to Father Patrick for his insightful homily; his messages to our students are always appreciated.

Rātā Show Preparations

The weeks leading up to the production have 
been filled with fun, exciting and busy times. 

All the actors are doing lots of practice and are 
dedicated to making our production an amazing 
show for our audience. 

We have devoted our time to making life-
size props for every act, learning dances and 
singing songs. 

We have just started to assemble costumes for 
our actors so they look just like the characters. 

Kōwhai and the Arts

In Kōwhai this term, we’ve been doing heaps of drama, visual arts, music and dance as part of our arts 
focus. The children have learnt the skills of dramatic reading, abstract and realistic art, beat and rhythm, 
and the elements of dance. They have enjoyed presenting their art, music, plays and dance moves to 
their friends.

SPORTS NEWS

Thursday 16 November

International Day of Tolerance - A 
Celebration of People and Culture

Friday 17 November

Teacher Only Day - school closed 

Tuesday 21 November

Interzone athletics 

Friday 15 December

Final school assembly (9.15am) - all 
whānau welcome

School finishes at 12.30pm 

Events

Zone Athletics
As outlined in the last newsletter, we took part in the South West and Central Athletics on Thursday 9 November.
There were qualifying standards to be met, just as we used at our school event.
Students who finished in the top eight in Sprints went forward, as did the top four Relay teams and the top six finishers in the distance event. 
In this latter group there are qualifying standards to be met as well.
For the Field events the top six go forward, however they must meet the qualifying standards so in some events six may not be sent to the 
Interzone.
We had some great top three finishers who met the qualifying standard.

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

PTA News

KURA AHUREA
Te reo kupu/kīanga to practise at home. Kōrero: simple Te reo with your whānau. 

Trip to Wellington

Nikau students travelled into Wellington for a full day of learning last week. We went to the City Gallery for 
a custom-made education session to tie in with our World of Wearable Arts unit and we also got a chance 
to explore the wonders of Te Papa. 

At the City Gallery we worked in teams to create our own garments to dress the mannequins. We used 
folding and cutting techniques to make our designs. 

In preparation for our WOW garment making please feel free to drop any recycling or reusable materials 
into the Nikau space. We would particularly love any material off cuts, cardboard, magazines, newspapers, 
bottle tops etc. that you may have around home.

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are 
any changes to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence

How to access this ….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app 
called @School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz/. 

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and 
see information about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email  
admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to have your login details sent to you. 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the school office. 

VisTab 
A friendly reminder that if you are running late 
and have reported this through the website or 
telephone, your child will still need to sign-in (on 
the tablet) at the office and take a red card before 
going to their classroom.

Healthy Eating

Pohutukawa children have been learning about different food groups and the importance of making 
nutritious food choices to help fuel their bodies. On Monday morning, the children had fun working 
together to prepare a variety of healthy food snacks for their morning tea. They enjoyed sharing their kai 
with each other too! 

Throughout the year, the children have been exploring the universal theme of POWER. Here are some of 
their thoughts around the big ideas on power and their learning about making healthy food choices.

POWER CAN BE SEEN AND UNSEEN

“The food’s vitamins and minerals can sometimes be seen according to the colour of the food. Those same 
vitamins and minerals can also help your body on both the outside (which you can see) and on the inside (which 
you can’t see).” Aastha

“When you eat something healthy your body responds to it. With the energy you get from the food you can do a 
lot of activities alongside the energy you already have. While you are doing these activities you can see the power 
you are getting from this food.” Sandra

All the actors are learning to project their 
voices as well as developing their awareness 
of stage positioning. 

We have used lots of techniques to make our 
artwork come alive to make it feel like we’re 
really there in the land of Oz. Everyone in Rātā 
has a job to do for the show, so nobody is left 
out of our production. 

Finance 
A friendly reminder to please ensure when 
making payments to the school bank account, 
that you put your child’s name as reference and 
what the payment is for. This makes it easier to 
allocate the payment accordingly. Thank you

Sunhats are required for Term 4 
These can be purchased from the school office or 
from the uniform shop on Wednesdays 2-4pm. 

This term we have introduced the option of a 
navy bucket hat also.

Caps (Yrs 5-8) $10 and slouch/bucket hats (Yrs 1-4) 
$12.

“My favourite part was seeing the colossal squid in Te Papa. It was so squashed I wondered if it would feel squishy 
to touch.” Maryann

“I liked the bush walk and when we entered the cave it was so exciting. There were beautiful waterfalls and also 
stalagmites and stalactites.” Angel

“The art we saw gave us great ideas for our wearable arts show in Week 9.” Elaina

“I liked the bus ride because there was a great view out of the window. I saw the Wellington Harbour. We sang the 
wheels on the bus really loudly when we were heading to Wellington.” Evangila

Ngā mihi mahana,

Aurea Casino 	  
Director of Religious Studies
Any questions, please email me at drs@stpeterpaul.school.nz

LIBRARY

New! Summer book borrowing

This summer we would like to offer returning students the opportunity to borrow up to 10 books from the library for 
the holidays. Parental permission will be required and the books will be due back by Friday 9 February 2024. 

Students will be able to issue up to 10 books either at lunchtime or after school until 3.30pm on Tuesday 12th and 
Wednesday 13th December. Families are very welcome to come into the library after school on these dates to help 
choose books!

Key dates for the library

Week 7 (24 November) - Last day for issuing books

End of Week 8 (1 December) - All books due back  

Performance by Room 6

Last week, Rooms 13 and 14 were invited to watch Room 6 present their Michael Rosen’s “We’re Going 
on a Bear Hunt” song and dance performance. Room 6 was amazing and everybody in Rooms 13 and 14 
enjoyed what they saw. 
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Borrow up to 10 books for 
the holidays on Tuesday 12th

and Wednesday 13th
December at lunchtime or
after school until 3:30pm. 

Everyone welcome - see you
there!

Summer reading helps support the reading gains children have 
made over the year. Even 10 minutes a day can make a difference. 

Summer reading is about reading for pleasure, the focus being on 
relaxation and reading for enjoyment. See the National Library’s 
website for more tips on summer reading.

Parental permission slips will be sent home in Week 9. If you have 
any questions about summer borrowing, please contact Anna at 
library@stpeterpaul.school.nz

“Doing the Kandinsky art was my favourite. We got to paint with different colours into our circles, and my 
work has lots of details in it even if it’s an abstract art.” Mikai

“Making and doing art makes me feel proud of myself. It makes me feel relaxed when I make art.” 
Phoebe

“Of the visual art activities we did, I love realistic art making because it was challenging. I love to be 
challenged!” Callista

“I enjoyed dancing because I like dancing. I especially like doing ballet and jazz.” Isabel

“For me, drama is the best because I like acting.” Ava

“I really love the drama activity we did, “Paint me a Picture” because it was very funny.” Jacob

Celebrate and embrace cultural diversity at Ss Peter & Paul School.

Here are a few observations made by the audience.

“I liked how the song was repetitive and the actions of Room 6 students were spectacular.” Lucus

“I really liked how much Room 6 and Miss Tweedie enjoyed the song.” Marielle

“I liked how the Bear Hunt Song was fun and creative.” Harper I

“I liked how Room 6’s imagination became the actions.” Seira

“It is a really well known story and the emotions Room 6 showed in their actions was great.” Aastha

“ I liked how they showed the details of the story through their movements and singing.” Sancho

“Room 6’s actions were all in time with the lyrics.” Madison

“I liked how Room 6 changed their expression based on the scene.” Ryan T

POWER IS THE ABILITY TO INFLUENCE

“When you eat something healthy it influences your body and shows a reaction, it could possibly be hair growth, 
more energy and stronger bones. If you eat something unhealthy or processed it influences your body to start 
craving it more or you get energetic for a short time, but after a while you become very tired and you start craving 
again.” Kora

“When you eat good nutritious food you get influenced in a good way. If you eat lots of bad, sugar-filled treats the 
influence your body gets is negative as these foods tend to contain higher sodium, fat and GI.” Emme

POWER COMES IN MANY FORMS

“Food can come in many shapes and sizes. There are many different food groups. Each group gives you different 
benefits.” Jiya

“There are many types of food that help your body. They all look different. They all do different things to provide 
you with vitamins and minerals. There are many food groups to fuel your body.” Kaelyn

POWER CAN BE POSITIVE OR NEGATIVE

“If you eat too much junk food it will be negative. If you eat good food it will be positive because it has vitamins, 
minerals and fibre which your body needs to help it grow well.” Milan

“If you eat too many unhealthy foods it will have a negative effect on your body and you will sometimes feel sick 
and weak. But if you eat good foods throughout your lifetime they will have a positive effect on you. You will feel 
stronger and possibly live longer too.” Jayden

Rātā area are so excited to go on stage and 
give it their all. We can’t wait to show you all 
our creations! 

Niamh, Ariella & Elia

Year 6
CJ - 1st in 150m, 1st in High Jump, 3rd in Long Jump, 3rd in 80m.
Lydia C - 2nd in 800m
Royden - 3rd in High Jump
Harper T - 1st in Long Jump, also qualify 150m
Ella S - 2nd= High Jump
Boys Relay - 1st CJ, Jayden, Hudson, Callum
Year 5
Billy - 1st in High Jump, also qualify Long Jump
Aastha - 1st Vortex
Paul - 150m, also qualify 800m and 80m
Boys Relay - 2nd Paul, Declan, Carter, Max
Year 4
Maaz - 1st Vortex, 2nd 60m, also qualify 100m, Quoit
Meili - 1st Long Jump
Isaac - 1st Quoit
Frankie - 3rd 60m, 3rd 100m
Boys Relay - 2nd Maaz, Night, Jax, Jaxon, Nathaniel

Basketball
Belated congratulations to our Year 1/2 team Ss Peter and 
Paul Tara, who won their grade in the Term 3 competition.
Thanks to their coach Trent Wilson and managers Maria 
Ropati and Karyn Donaldson

From left: Alex, Michael, Leo, Liam, Noah, 
Joshua, Roman (Finnlay absent)

Touch Rugby
A reminder that there is no Touch at Hutt Park this Friday 
17 November.

Students who also qualified for individual events are; Night (4), 
Indie (3), Hudson (2), Ruby J, Jayden, Sophie T, Chanelle, Elaina, 
Declan and Callum.
Year 4 and 6 Girls’ Relay teams also qualified - Frankie, Agnes, 
Norah, Cici, Avalia, Ellie, Indie, Lydia C and Harper T.

Performance details - Wednesday 22 November, 6pm Ss Peter and Paul Church

Wine fundraiser!

We have teamed up with Matahiwi Estate again for 2023 to offer their award winning wines as a fundraiser! Orders 
close 3 December 2023. 

Pick up is 3-6pm Friday 8 December 2023 from 7 Glen Iris Grove, Woburn, Lower Hutt (paid delivery also available for 
wines by the case). 

For orders for those directly in the school community please use this link: (Note you will need to create an account 
the first time you use Kindo).

For sharing with the wider community e.g. family and friends, work colleagues please send them this link to our 
community shop (No need to create an account). 

NZ European Ideas

The pioneering spirit

I would tell him about the countries that his forebears came from and why they set off on a long sea voyage for a new life on the other side of the 
world. This early pioneering spirit was evident in the brave, rugged, and independent people who arrived on the shores. Their resourcefulness 
and ingenuity have greatly contributed to our New Zealand character.

A love of the outdoors

Kiwis have a love of the outdoors. It comes from the beauty of the land and the many spectacular landscapes we have. It is also influenced by 
the Māori world view. With so much coastline it’s not surprising we have a love of the water. Wearing anything that relates to hiking, camping, 
fishing, surfing, kayaking, yachting, spending time at the beach, in the sea, by the lake, in the bush – as these all reflect our national identity.

A love of sports

He’s too young at the moment to understand the impact of two World Wars on New Zealand but the heavy casualties of these wars saw the 
concept of ‘mateship’ become a prized social value. This mateship and loyalty to friends can still be seen on the sporting field today. It’s no 
wonder that our national rugby team is held in such pride of place.

The All Blacks are statistically the most successful team to have ever played rugby and it won’t be surprising to see a number of students 
wearing their All Black jerseys on Friday. The contribution of Māori and Pasifika players to the success of the national team is undeniable and 
the haka is a defining cultural symbol for New Zealanders. Such success on the global stage with rugby, has influenced many young New 
Zealanders to be take up a huge range of sports so coming along in a range of sporting gear would be another perfect option.

Backyard genius

This is where the ‘number 8 wire’ comes from. Kiwis pride themselves on discovering and inventing things. There is a staggering number of 
famous Kiwi inventions with frozen meat, the bungy jump, the eggbeater, the jetpack, the referee’s whistle, jogging, disposable syringes, and 
high-speed amphibious vehicles to name just a few! You could have fun coming up with something to wear that captures this aspect.

Māori culture

Māori culture is a core part of NZ’s national identity. New Zealanders of all backgrounds feel moved and proud when we see our nation 
represented by Māori on the global stage. Many New Zealanders have an adornment or item of clothing that makes them feel connection to 
Māori culture in some special way.

These are just a few thoughts of mine and I’m sure you have many more that could be added to this.
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